Slippery Rock Township Supervisors
Public Hearing for
Uniform Construction Code Adoption of the 2015
International Code Council Codes (I-Codes)
February 25, 2019

Chairman, Paul Dickey called the public hearing to order at 2:45 p.m. In attendance were
Supervisors Terry Doerr and John Hines, along with Solicitor, Wil White, Planner, Rick Grossman,
and two members of the public.

Wil White announced that the township will be hearing testimony concerning the Department of
Labor and Industry recent update to the Uniform Construction Code. The state adopted the 2015
International Code Council Codes (I-Codes) with the exception of a few modifications, it became
effective on October 1, 2018. However, because of the building permit extension language, any
construction contract entered prior to April 1, 2019 may still utilize the 2009 I-Codes.

Wil White announced this public hearing was advertised in legal section of Butler Eagle on February
8" and 15™, 2019 and the proof of publication will be “Exhibit A”.

Wil White also requested the names of anyone who wishes to speak for stenographer’s record and to
be sworn in by the Court Stenographer. No one was sworn in.

Questions to Board of Supervisors - none

Open Comment(s) — none

Wil White explained the decision making process for the adoption of the UCC changes. This will be
up for discussion and vote at the regularly scheduled supervisors’ meeting held immediately

following this public hearing or the vote can be postponed for a future meeting date.

This public hearing adjourned at 2:54 p.m.
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